

This Will Be the Last Newsletter Mailed Out
All future newsletters & Alert Bulletins (e.g. Gate Broken) will be emailed directly to homeowners. To receive future newsletters & Alert Bulletins, you must email a note to Greg Barczak at Mutual Management Service greg_mmsaz@msn.com so that he has your email address. It will be kept confidential and used only for official MMS and HOA business. If you change your email, update that information through Greg. Current and previous newsletters will also be posted to the SMP (Stone Mountain Preserve) website: 
      www.stonemtnpreserve.org
Individual Homeowner Requests and Concerns must be in written form
In order for the Property Manager and the Board to take action on
 individual requests you must send a letter or email:
               Mutual Management Services                                 
               ATTN; Greg Barczak                                  or           Email:     greg_mmsaz@msn.com
               PO Box 27008                                                      
               Phoenix, AZ 85061                                                                  
Urgent community matters, such as; inoperative gate or street problems can be called in to Mutual Management.

Greg Barczak at Mutual Management   602-248-4466     Mon. - Fri. 8AM to 4PM
HOA Guidelines for Repainting or Changing the Exterior of Your Home

Please remember that ALL CHANGES  to the exterior of your home and property, including painting, landscaping, doors/windows, security doors and  other structural changes, must to be reviewed and approved by the architectural committee. So please submit an Architectural Review Form to Mutual Management BEFORE you begin.
The Architectural Guidelines require  house colors to be muted tones that blend with the natural colors of the desert and must have a light reflective value (LRV) between 19 and 62.  

 The current color of your house may not be in the range of updated colors, so, when it’s time to repaint –submit an Architectural Review Form with your color samples, the brand of paint and the LRV number. Please be sure your request  has Architectural Committee approval, in writing, before starting work. To print an Architectural Request form, go online to http://www.stonemtnpreserve.org  (click on "Pages and Links" then click on "Architectural  Request  Form"). 
The Stone Mountain Preserve color palette is on the Dunn Edwards web site. There are three color choices in each group and homeowners may choose one color for body and one color for trim. You may also add a third approved trim color for doors. If you are interested in painting your home, we encourage you to view these colors at: 
www.stonemtnpreserve.org  (click on "Pages and Links" then click on "Dunn Edwards SMP color pallet").
Dunn Edwards offers a substantial discount to Stone Mountain Preserve homeowners
Mention Acct # 188544-000 discount

Annual Meeting Highlights 
Here is a list of your current and new Board Members:
Stacie Sundberg, President                Brian Ritscher, Vice President                    Joanne Barry, Secretary
Rachel Burrow, Treasurer.         Rachel has lived in SMP for 13 years, has served on the Board previously and is retired.
Larry Blodgett                            Larry is a retired airline pilot and has been a homeowner in SMP for about 10 years. 
The budget and financial summary was reviewed and no increase to homeowner maintenance fees are required. The current cash reserves are adequate for anticipated future repairs and maintenance. HOA fees are $337.00 semi-annually. The balance due dates are February 1st and August 1st.
The 16th St. gate operator motor was replaced and all gates had new hinges installed and were repainted.

The community landscaping company was changed and the scope of the monthly and quarterly services was increased. 
Both picnic tables and all benches on the preserve were painted and new garbage receptacles were installed at each table.
All fire hydrants were painted. 

Because of homeowner input, the Board is proceeding with or considering several items to improve our community:
   1) A community message board will be placed near the mailbox cluster at the preserve entrance on 15th Pl.
   2) Replacing some or all signs in SMP; including street signs, speed limit signs etc. 

   3) Improving the lighting on the main entrance key pad.
   4) Investigating the relocation of the Westside mailbox cluster closer to a nearby street light for convenience and safety. 
We would like to thank everyone who attended our annual meeting and welcome new residents to the community.  Your input is valuable to us and we appreciate all of your comments and concerns.
Reminders
Living in Stone Mountain Community means that you have agreed to abide by the Governing Documents called CCR’s (Conditions, Covenants, and Restrictions). Our property management team & volunteer homeowner board members enforce these rules to protect your property value and your neighbors’ property value. If you need a set of these documents ($25 fee) or have questions, please contact Mutual Management. 
DOG OWNERS - Please make every effort to train your dogs not to disturb neighbors with excessive barking. Remember every homeowner deserves to live in SMP in peace and quiet. It is mandatory to clean up after your dogs -it's the law. Maricopa County also has a leash law; dogs must be restrained on a leash that is no longer than six feet. 
SOLAR PANELS - Prior to installation, please submit an Architectural Review Form for any plans for solar panel placement.

GARBAGE CANS should not be placed on the sidewalk. The City of Phoenix wants cans placed on the street with the wheels in the gutter. This is for pedestrian safety.
BULK TRASH should only be out during the dates specified by the City of Phoenix. City ordinance allows only nine days prior to the schedule collection week to place bulk trash out for collection. These dates are posted in your water bill and on the City of Phoenix web site. According to the City’s website, owners can ‘Place bulk trash at the front edge of your property behind and parallel to the sidewalk or curb. Do not place trash on vacant lots, the sidewalk or in the street.’ 

 DRAIN YOUR POOL into your property sewer drain. Do not drain into the Stone Mountain community streets or drainage areas. The City of Phoenix fines people who drain their pool onto any city property or street. 

SUSPICIOUS BEHAVIOR - call police at 262-6151. For criminal activity call 911 
GRAFFITI - call Greg Barczak at Mutual Management (602-248-4466)

MEETINGS - The Board meets every 6 weeks.  If you would like to attend a community meeting please visit our website at  www.stonemtnpreserve.org  or contact Greg Barczak at Mutual Management. If you wish to discuss an issue at the meeting you must be on the agenda, so let Greg know, in advance, and he will add you on.   
Again, THANK YOU! To all of the homeowners that make their HOA payments on time! We appreciate being able to make the repairs, improvements and reserve funding that are necessary to keep our community looking sharp.

STONE MOUNTAIN PRESERVE COMMUNITY NEWSLETTER





January, 2017 











